Appendix B – HAF Programme 2021 feedback from parents and carers

Dear South Ribble Borough Council,
I would like to extend my thanks to the fantastic team who run the summer sports events at Bamber Bridge Leisure Centre.
We were pleasantly surprised to visit the neighbouring park on a day that your team were there!
They were quick to encourage my children over to take part in the fantastic range of activities they had set up.
There was something for everyone - the climbing wall being the firm favourite with my two boys!
They were kept busy with cricket, cycling around the track and archery.
The sessions were incredibly well run, and I couldn’t believe it when they said lunch was provided too. With the summer holidays being so expensive, this was a treat for the boys and me (saving me preparing a meal).
The quality of food was impressive with a good variety of healthy snacks - only crumbs left at the end which is something with my two!
It was so nice that they were able to enjoy the outdoors - not wanting to rush home to their iPads - and enjoy sports for free.
I am really grateful for you arranging the sessions and can’t wait for more in the future.
Please pass on my thanks to the team who really worked hard to make it a fantastic session for all to enjoy.














I just want to say what an amazing time my children have at lots of the free events over the summer it really helped to keep them all active and they loved trying new things, the team who helped were so friendly, enthusiastic and made sure that all the children were included which was lovely to see! Not to mention the amazing food you provided the lunchboxes were fantastic and nutritious. I feel this has benefited a lot of families over the summer and I hope that if you can you will provide this service again next summer thanks again for all your hard work and making children happy content and active after a very difficult 18 months 


The HAF camps made a huge impact on my family. I’m a single parent that works from home and was really dreading finding the time to keep my son entertained while still working. The guilt of working while your children are off is immense, but thanks to these camps I could work while my son still did activities and had lots of fun! Thank you so much for organising these camps. 
Yours sincerely, A single mum who still has her head on her shoulders thanks to you! 










My son thoroughly enjoyed himself, it was something different to try through summer and the coaches were amazing! Hope it's done again next year... 







We would just like to say a massive thank you to South Ribble Council. Our 8yr old daughter attended the Tennis Summer Camp & loved every minute of it. She made new friends & loved the tennis games the coaches put together. As soon as we picked her up she was asking when can she go again. It was a great help towards keeping an active 8yr old busy during the summer term. The coaching staff where excellent at teaching the children the correct technique while also keeping them engaged.  10/10 from us 👍.





My Children loved the summer camps. They were a great opportunity to try new activities, make new friends and have fun together. They really helped me as entertainment during the holidays can be very expensive to low income families and these clubs meant the children didn't miss out on things they have not have been able to access otherwise. They particularly enjoyed the boxing at Vernon's boxing club and felt very welcomed by the staff there. 







I just wanted to say how invaluable these tennis camps have been for us- Seb has got so much out of the sessions, I feel his confidence & overall happiness have been expanded due to taking part! And obviously they have helped him to improve his tennis skills also! They've also enabled Lydia & I to have some lovely 1:1 time whilst Seb has been occupied. Summer holidays are a financial strain for every parent I think.... we couldn't even consider a paid holiday camp. We also had every confidence that he was well looked after at the camps run at the tennis centre and was given enough to do that he didn't get bored! A mega hit with us!








My son had fun, learning a new sport that he’s never played. 


Our Foster Daughter aged 11 really enjoyed the three clubs she attended . All the staff were very helpful and she enjoyed making new friends and learning new skills. Thank you to all involved. 





My son really enjoyed the kick boxing summer camp, so much so that he has now joined the club and goes weekly. The club broke up the holidays for him and gave him a new experience, the club was very friendly and the food provided was generous, would recommend the holiday programme for parents and their kids 


I had three children that attended regularly with the camps - they thoroughly enjoyed them! And was really helpful for me to give them something to do and that doesn’t cost! They have been absolutely brilliant over the summer! Thank so much for providing a brilliant service for them









Emmanuel really enjoyed it and it was really good for him and myself he made some new friends and he hopes it will be back again soon 

My family do not receive FSM, however turned up a few times on the off chance that they could join in. The activities provided were very well organised and lots of fun, all the staff were really friendly! The lunch boxes provided were better than I ever would have imagined! I'm sure the children in need would have really appreciated that meal!





My children enjoy coming to the HAF scheme they were made to feel welcome they enjoyed all the activities not only did it give them something to do during the holidays it also encouraged the confidence dramatically. Very happy with this scheme hope we will be able to go again next time it’s on 








I just wanted to say as a mother of numerous children all different ages, sexes and abilities how fabulous the camps are. I have 2 special needs children and school holidays are very hard to manage at times, especially as I’m on a very low income. I can honestly say the camps have made a massive difference to me and my children, we have been able to form a good routine and the children are having a decent meal at lunch time and I’m not having to worry about finding the money for the children to have something to do as usually it would cost a lot for these kind of activities and that’s not something I can personally afford. The team have all been absolutely amazing with my children and accept my children as they are unlike some places. Without Summer camp I don’t think the holiday would have run quite as smoothly and we wouldn’t be coping as well as we are. I’m very grateful to each and every one of you for the smiles you have put on my kids faces 🥰 










Hi- the sessions we attended were great and the kids loved them, varied locations helped us plan what they wanted to get involved with. All the staff were brilliant, well informed and helpful.  I only found out about the sessions later in the holidays which is a shame but thanks for arranging them, you made summer holidays a lot more enjoyable. 


James thoroughly enjoyed his time at the HAF camp. He would've gone everyday if we didn't have other things planned throughout the half term. We would definitely use this facility again. It's a fantastic thing to do for the young people. 






My daughter absolutely loved going here in the summer holidays, she came home telling me all the fun activities she had done, and the staff was amazing, a massive thank you to all 




My children absolutely loved the camps and it made them more confident to meet new people and to try new things that I wouldn’t be able to afford to send them to the clubs normally. The staff were amazing with the children and the food was a god send as it meant I didn’t have to worry they were not getting enough food on our budget. It also helped me as it kept me mentally sane as a parent of special needs children 6 weeks is a very very long time these camps broke up that time so thankyou South Ribble x


I wanted to express my thanks for the summer camp activities. My niece, Macey, thoroughly enjoyed it, she experienced activities through the summer camps that she hadn't done before, she especially enjoyed the Kickboxing camp.  She gained confidence over the summer trying new things and making new friends. 
Thankyou once again from Myself & Macey. 










The clubs run over the summer have been fantastic especially the ones at Kingsfold and Vernons all 3 of my children (boys 5&14 and girl 15 ) have taken part in the sporting activities and it has had a really community feel about them with the older children helping the younger ones. My older two have also been able to access the gym and swimming at priory leisure Centre which they have also enjoyed. I hope South Ribble will be able to do more holiday camps like this for all children during the holidays as it has allowed my children and others to access free fun activities that otherwise I would not be able to afford due to me currently being off work due to a back injury. 







[bookmark: _GoBack]We thought the HAF camps were a fabulous idea. My children made new friends, experienced fun activities, some of which they want to take up as an after-school hobby. Swimming also gave my eldest son a confidence boost. I was happy that my children weren't bored and roaming the streets. I knew where they were and that they were safe! We hope that the camps continue in the future.

My sons attended several of the HAF summer activities. Their age group (12-14) is particularly difficult to find activities for during the holidays when parents work full time. They really enjoyed the swimming and multi sports session. Knowing they had a fun activity to keep them safely occupied for a few hours, which also had the bonus of being funded and included a meal was so appreciated by us. Many thanks to all that made it happen.








My son and daughter both enjoyed the haf activities they liked meeting new people and getting to use the gym equipment and swimming frequently throughout the holidays. It helped us as a family receiving extra help with the meals being provided when they attended.





The HAF camp at Penwortham boxing club was amazingly well received with my nephew, so much so he's decided to take it up as a hobby! I want to say thank you to the organisers, it was very well run and thought out. 

I am really grateful for HAF clubs for my child to attend. The choices all varied so different things to try they might not have done before and along the way making new friends. Locations where also good not too far to get to if you don't drive. Thanks







My Son loved the camps he attended at Withy Grove Park, he really enjoyed the Climbing Wall, Archery  and he even ended up being able to ride a bike now without his stabilisers on after trying the bicycle course that he had a few goes on. All the organisers were really nice and helpful. My daughter also went to a few fitness sessions at the leisure centre at Bamber Bridge and she found them enjoyable and the couch was kind and encouraging.
I hope that these camps will carry on next year and we will look forward to taking part again if possible.






My son enjoyed every session he attended and was good for him to find something he enjoys which is hard with teenagers. Thank you for putting this on. 


 My son gained so much from the HAF tennis camps, he got some much-needed exercise, met new friends & had something to look forward to every week of the summer holidays. The 4 hour slots each day are just right too, he got a lot out of each session, but wasn't overtired by the end! We would be delighted to see this initiative return. Thank you! 







My son, Luca, attended the program at Penwortham Leisure Centre.
1: The staff were excellent.
2:  The HAF provided fitness and activities for my son and also, it enabled him to meet up with friends from school in a safe place.
3. He looked forward to each session.



I would like to thank South Ribble for the HAF camps in the summer holidays . It has been brilliant, our Foster Child has loved it . She made lots of friends and it was great to have things planned  , try new sports and for her to look forward to .Also a routine for her each week which has helped as she struggles not having a routine in the holidays . I hope this continues next year . 










